The Buildings of Dalhousie University

Buildings Home

About the Project

Chronology

Building Index

Contact Us



Students in front of Student Union Building statue, c1978



Dalhousie University President Dr. Henry D. Hicks in Green Room, Student Union Building, ca. 1960s



Student Union Building, 1989

Student Union Building (SUB)

Address: 6136 University Av.

Start Date: April 1967 Completion Date: 1968
Architect: C. D. Davison Renovation Date(s): 1977; and Company 1979; 1988; 1999; 2002-

2003

Contractor: MacDonald Construction Company

Ltd.

Building History

The history of Dalhousie's Student Union Building goes back much farther than the year when it was built. Plans for such a building originated with the purchase of the Studley campus in 1912, when a site was tentatively allotted where the University Club now stands. Not until fifty-six years later, however, would the students of Dalhousie have a common and central meeting ground to call their own. The first fundraising for the "S.U.B." took place from 1913 to 1915; in a single week in 1914 canvassers raised \$31,000! Halted by the First World War, interest in a SUB waned as later students' priority was a gymnasium.

As Dalhousie expanded in the 1930s and 1940s students had only residence common rooms and the rundown and cramped "Atwood's Canteen" in which to congregate. (Atwood's was located in the Arts Annex/Old Men's Residence, a temporary building which stood between the Studley gymnasium and the University Club). By the 1960s, though, over half of the university's students, roughly 2000, were from Halifax, and needed somewhere to spend time between classes. Funding remained the main hurdle to be surmounted, as the students were responsible for the bulk of it. In 1960, 82 percent of the student body turned out to vote, 90 percent being in favour of raising student fees to help pay for the SUB. Then in 1961, the Board of Governors agreed to include the SUB as an object of the new \$16 million fundraising campaign. Fundraising efforts by the students continued, with a Blitz in 1963 netting \$5000 through canvassing, a dance and variety show. Another referendum in January 1967 resulted in a second boost in fees to push forward progress on the building. Then the province of Nova Scotia added funding support in the form of a self-liquidating loan of \$2.7 million.

Finding property for the Student Union Building was difficult because Dalhousie did not have power of expropriation and private residents resisted letting go of their homes. One version of the



Student Union's mascot for the Student Union Building opening, GOOOB (Grand Opening of Our Building), c1968

plans worked around the house of a particularly intractable owner and lacked the present front entrance. The owner eventually agreed to move.

The architect of the Student Union Building was C. D. Davison, who took suggestions from the Building and Campus Development Committee. Construction began in April 1967, headed by the MacDonald Construction Company Ltd. The final cost of the SUB was \$3.7 million. The "Grand Opening of Our Building" (Gooob) took place in November 1968 with three days of activities and entertainment. Presiding over the official opening ceremony was Premier G. I. Smith. Aiming to meet "the students' recreation, welfare and cultural needs," the SUB was to be a community centre and a "laboratory of citizenship" that would complement the lessons of the classroom (Gazette September 29, 1966).

The interior of the SUB was furnished by interior designer Jack Miller, who wanted the building to be "alive, young, yet quality conscious." Bright carpets coordinated with the mosaic walls on the stair landings. The original "Green Room" lounge on the first floor had leather chairs and a "conversation pit" surrounding the broad fireplace, a gift from the graduating class of 1927. There were games rooms, a music room, cafeteria, conference room, clubs and societies space and student services offices. Indeed, the building appeared so well furnished that the Halifax Chronicle-Herald insinuated that it was a bit TOO luxurious for college life.

As the years passed the SUB became less "alive" and "young," however, and renovations were necessary to keep it up-to-date and efficient. 1988 renovations cost \$350,000 and included moving and improving the Grawood student bar. In 1999 the layout of the front entrance was changed to make it safer and less "ugly." Another facelift in 2002-2003 put new glass doors on the front entrance, added a food court on the ground floor, moved the Grawood again to the ground floor and expanded the bookstore in the basement.

Today the SUB continues to serve its function as a hub of student extracurricular and social activity on campus. It features the Grawood Lounge, a food court, coffee shops, a travel agency, Campus Copy, the university bookstore, campus radio station, and Career and Counseling Services.

References

Top



Revised on Comments to the Webmaster

The Buildings of Dalhousie University

Buildings Home

About the Project

Chronology

Building Index

Contact Us



Student Union Building - Dalhousie University - Opened November 7, 1968, January 28, 1969 [date on photol



Dalhousie Student Union Building -Construction Shot, 1968

Student Union Building (SUB)

Address: 6136 University Av.

Start Date: April 1967 Completion Date: 1968 Architect: C. D. Davison and Company

Renovation Date(s): 1977; 1979; 1988; 1999; 2002-

2003

Contractor: MacDonald Construction Company

Ltd.

References

Photographs

Dalhousie Gazette

- "Model of \$3.7-Million Student Union Building." Dalhousie Gazette, January 12, 1967, p. 1.
- "Need of new cafeteria apparent to student patrons of gym store." Dalhousie Gazette, October 29, 1948, p. 1.
- [Construction]. Dalhousie Gazette. March 21, 1968, p. 6.
- [The SUB opening]. Dalhousie Gazette. November 7, 1968, p.

Dalhousie University Photograph Collection

- Canteen, Dalhousie University Student Union Building. n.d. PC1, 31.31.
- Dr. Hicks in Green Room, Student Union Building. ca.1960s. PC1, 31.30.
- History Department Wagner's Ring Cycle Student Union Building. October 1972. PC1, 20.8.
- Student Union Building Bookstore. 1975. PC1, 2.2.
- · Student Union Building Fire, changing room on third fire, near Grawood. February 1981. PC1, 31.32.
- Student Union Building interior, construction. c1966. PC1, 31.31.
- Student Union's mascot for the Student Union Building opening, GOOOB (Grand Opening of Our Building). c1968. PC1, 31.30.
- Students in Front of Student Union Building Statue. c1978. PC1, 2.2.

Pharos Yearbook

• [S.U.B.]. Pharos. 1989, p. 44.



Dalhousie Student Union Building - Exterior - Front, n.d.



Dalhousie University Student Union Building - Exterior - Front, April 1982



Dalhousie Student Union Building -Lounge Area, n.d.



The Grawood Lounge, 1981

• The S.U.B. Pharos. 1988, p. 38-39.

PR Photos

- "Dalhousie Tiger" (real) & Keeper & [Dalhousie University President] Dr. [Henry] Hicks [and] (Nova Scotia Premier G.I. Smith) [copy 1]. 1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 2.
- "Dalhousie Tiger" (real) & Keeper & [Dalhousie University President] Dr. [Henry] Hicks [and] (Nova Scotia Premier G.I. Smith) [copy 2]. 1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 10.
- "Tie-ing one on!" [photo of the metal 'Dubius Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') in front of the Dalhousie Student Union Building wearing a necktie]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 42.
- (A) room in the SUB. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 36
- (Anniversary of the Dalhousie Student Union Building) [newspaper clipping]. November 2, 1979. Student Union Building [file], Item 66.
- (Dalhousie Student Union Building Lounge Area 2) [3" X 5" copy]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 35.
- (Henry D. Hicks), GI Smith, Randall Smith, (and Lt.-Governor) V. deB. Oland [-] SUB ceremony. 1968. 1968-69
 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 5.
- (Looking down from top level at SUB pit) [copy 2]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 37.
- (M)ain floor area SUB. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 38.
- (Nova Scotia Premier G.I. Smith cutting the ceremonial ribbon during the official opening of the Student Union Building].
 1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 15.
- [Dalhousie Bookstore]. c1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 9.
- [Dalhousie Student Union Bldg Exterior Rear Metal Animal Sculpture] [copy 1]. November 26, 1980. Student Union Building [file], Item 9.
- [Dalhousie Student Union Building construction shot]. 1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 16.
- [Dalhousie Student Union Building construction shot]. 1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 17.
- [Dalhousie Student Union Building Lounge Area 1]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 19.
- [Dalhousie Student Union Building Lounge Area 2] [5" X 7" copy]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 26.
- [Dalhousie SUB 3rd Floor Fire Monday, February 16, 1981 Evacuees and firetruck]. February 16, 1981. Student Union



SUB - Construction Shot - June 1968



Student Union Building - Construction Shot, May 29, 1968



SUB - Under Construction, May 1968



SUB - Under Construction, August 1968

- Building [file], Item 30.
- [Dalhousie SUB 3rd Floor Fire Monday, February 16, 1981 Fireman]. [February 16, 1981]. Student Union Building [file], Item 31.
- [Dalhousie University Student Union Building Exterior Front
 1]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 2.
- [Dalhousie University Student Union Building Exterior Front
 2]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 55.
- [Dalhousie University Student Union Building Exterior Front - April 1982]. [April 1982]. Student Union Building [file], Item 1
- [Dalhousie University Student Union Building Exterior Front - 'Dubuis Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') sculpture and pedestrian]. August 11, 1977. Student Union Building [file], Item 16.
- [Dalhousie University Student Union Building Exterior Front 'Dubuis Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') sculpture and pedestrians 1]. August 11, 1977. Student Union Building [file], Item 17.
- [Dalhousie University Student Union Building Exterior Front 'Dubuis Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') sculpture and pedestrians 2]. August 11, 1977. Student Union Building [file], Item 23.
- [Dalhousie University Student Union Building Exterior Front 'Dubuis Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') sculpture and pedestrians 3]. August 11, 1977. Student Union Building [file], Item 54.
- [Dalhousie University Student Union Building Exterior Front 'Dubuis Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') sculpture].
 n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 5.
- [Dalhousie University Student Union Building's 'Dubuis Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') sculpture wearing a necktie]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 28.
- [Dennis Ashworth, Dalhousie President Henry D. Hicks and Donald MacInnes at SUB construction site - 1966] [copy 1].
 [1967]. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 20.
- [Dennis Ashworth, Dalhousie President Henry D. Hicks and Donald MacInnes at SUB construction site 1966] [copy 3]. [1967]. Student Union Building [file], Item 50.
- [Dennis Ashworth, Dalhousie President Henry D. Hicks and Donald MacInnes at SUB construction site - 1966] [facsimile of a photo - 2.5" X 3.25" copy]. [1967]. Student Union Building [file], Item 52.
- ['Dubuis Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') sculpture from the front of the Dalhousie Student Union Building and John W. Graham, General Manager of the SUB]. October 26 [1978]. Student Union Building [file], Item 65.
- ['Dubuis Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') sculpture from the front of the Dalhousie Student Union Building] [2 images: 1 proof sheet]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 63.
- [GOOOB Nov. 8,9,10] [photo of a Weeble holding a sign bearing the titular message] [copy 1]. n.d. 1968-69 Student

- Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 13.
- [GOOOB Nov. 8,9,10] [photo of a Weeble holding a sign bearing the titular message] [copy 2]. n.d. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 14.
- [Kamal Chopra, manager of Games Room and organizer of the Dalhousie SUB celebrations in October 1978]. [October 1978]. Student Union Building [file], Item 25.
- [Kamal Chopra, manager of Games Room, organized the SUB celebrations]. October 1978. Student Union Building [file], Item 60.
- [Live tiger with handler and other attendees at the official opening of Dalhousie's Student Union Building]. [November 8, 1968]. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 22.
- [Metal animal sculpture]. n.d. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 7.
- [Music Room S.U.B.] [copy 1]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 20.
- [Pictures of the SUB for 10 SUBstantial Years feature] [20 images: 4 negative strips]. [October 1978]. Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 49.
- [Student Union Bldg Exterior Rear Metal Animal Sculpture] [8.5" X 11" copy]. [November 26, 1980]. Student Union Building [file], Item 14.
- 2nd Floor SUB Lounge area. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 34.
- Bookstore in basement of SUB. October 1978. Student Union Building [file], Item 57.
- Chaplain's office S.U.B. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 33.
- Dalhousie Student Union Bldg [- Exterior Rear Metal Animal Sculpture] [copy 2]. [November 26, 1980]. Student Union Building [file], Item 10.
- Dalhousie Student Union Building 1968 [-] Opened in November 8, 1968 [photo of architect's drawing]. 1968. Student Union Building [file], Item 15.
- Dalhousie Student Union Building. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 47.
- Dennis Ashworth, (Dalhousie President Henry D. Hicks and)
 Donald MacInnes at SUB construction site 1966 [copy 2].
 (1967). Student Union Building [file], Item 21.
- Fearless Leaders[:] Dr. Henry D. Hicks, President of Dalhousie, & [Nova Scotia] (Premier) G.I. Smith, with friend [a live tiger], at the official opening of the Student Union Building last November. 1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 11.
- For Your Infromation [photos taken of the newly-renovated Dalhousie University Student Union Building in Fall 1978] [5 images with some captions, from Vol. 1, No. 2 of an unnamed publication]. November 1978. Student Union Building [file], Item 51.
- IntroDal (International Students Association) [photo of three women in varying international garb]. c1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 12.
- Lieutenant-Governor Victor deB. Oland at the Opening of the Dalhousie Student Union Building. [1968]. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 8.
- Looking down from top level at SUB pit [copy 1]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 27.

- Lounging at the S.U.B. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 39
- Modern Student S.U.B. [close-up photo of 'Dubuis Disciplis' (Latin for 'confused student') sculpture from the front of the Dalhousie Student Union Building]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 61.
- Music Room S.U.B. [copy 2]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 24.
- Partitions topped with greenery (being trimmed here by a SUB staff member) add colour and dimension to the renovated cafeteria. [October 1978]. Student Union Building [file], Item 58.
- Pictures of the SUB for 10 SUBstantial Years feature [20 images: 1 contact sheet]. October 1978. Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 48.
- Renovated Cafeteria [-] 10th Anniversary [-] SUB [13 images: 1 contact sheet and 2 negative strips]. [1978]. Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 22.
- Renovated SUB food area. October 1978. Student Union Building [file], Item 40.
- Renovated SUB. October 1978. Student Union Building [file], Item 44.
- S.U.B. [under construction]. August 1968. Student Union Building [file], Item 62.
- Staff at the renovated SUB cafeteria keep the plants well-trimmed. October 1978. Student Union Building [file], Item 41.
- Student Union Bldg [photo of graphic and text from the first page of the Dalhousie Gazette's SUB Grand Opening Issue, Vol. 101, No. 15, November 7, 1968]. November 26, 1980. Student Union Building [file], Item 11.
- Student Union Building [-] Dalhousie University, Halifax Nova Scotia [-] Opened Nov 7, 1968. January 28, 1969. Student Union Building [file], Item 7.
- Student Union Building [photo of an architect's drawing]. c1966. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 8.
- Student Union Building[,] June 1968 [construction shot]. May 29, 1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 19.
- Student Union Front Entrance art work. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 43.
- SUB Cafeteria. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 53.
- SUB Fire [-] 3rd Floor Fire [photo of fireman]. February 16, 1981. Student Union Building [file], Item 32.
- SUB fire Monday Feb. 16/81 app 9:30 p.m. [-] Damage to 3rd floor dressing rooms. February 16, 1981. Student Union Building [file], Item 29.
- SUB May 68 [under construction]. [1968]. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 21.
- SUB[,] June 1968 [construction shot]. 1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 18.
- Ten SUBstantial Years [5 images with captions, from Vol. 1, No. 2 of an unnamed publication]. November 1978. Student Union Building [file], Item 45.
- The Grawood Lounge [photo and reproduction of newspaper graphic]. March 19, 1981. Student Union Building [file], Item 18.
- The Student Union Building is expected to go through a \$500,000 renovation, beginning next spring. April 15, 1987.

- Student Union Building [file], Item 8.
- The Student Union Building on University Avenue celebrated its 10th birthday in November 1978. May 14, 1979. Student Union Building [file], Item 64.
- The Student Union Building: 10 years old in 1978 [reproduction of newspaper graphic]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 56.
- The SUB is used for more than just eating [photo of students doing schoolwork]. October 1978. Student Union Building [file], Item 59.
- Watering holes on campus [-] The Grawood Lounge. March 19, 1981. Student Union Building [file], Item 18.

Publications

- Annual Reports of the President of Dalhousie University. Toronto: Carswell Co., Ltd., Bookbinders. 1913-1914.
- Dalhousie University President's Report. 1955-1959.
- Years of Growth and Change: Dalhousie University 1963-64 to 1975-76: The President's Report.

Books

 Waite, Peter B. The Lives of Dalhousie University. Vol. 2, Ch. 8-9. Montreal: McGill- Queen's University Press, 1998.

Dal News

- "\$500,000 SUB renovations planned." Dal News. April 15, 1987, p. 2.
- "New name for new career centre." Dal News. January 28, 1985, p. 9.
- "SUB plays musical chairs but Grawood stays put." Dal News. April 5, 1984, p. 3.

Dalhousie Gazette

- "(I)nside-outside the Dalhousie U. SUB" [walking tour]. Dalhousie Gazette. November 7, 1968, p. 9-12.
- "3 million dollar SUB to open in September." Dalhousie Gazette. February 1, 1968, p. 1.
- "A prophecy" [editorial]. Dalhousie Gazette. November 7, 1968, p. 4.
- "'A Students' Building by '15'." Dalhousie Gazette 46.6 (1914): p. 206-207.
- "Blitz for SUB; 500 needed." Dalhousie Gazette. October 9, 1963, p. 1.
- "Blitz nets \$5000." Dalhousie Gazette. November 6, 1963, p.
 1.
- "Board recognizes S.U.B.; willing to buy land." Dalhousie Gazette. December 2, 1959, p. 1.
- "Bookstore and SUB again." Dalhousie Gazette. November 13, 1963, p. 4.
- "Completion IS expected by '67." Dalhousie Gazette. January 12, 1966, p. 1.
- "Council calls for increase in student contribution to SUB."
 Dalhousie Gazette. January 12, 1967, p. 1.
- "Dal sets \$16,000,000 as campaign target; plans include new Med building." Dalhousie Gazette. October 3, 1962, p. 1.
- "Dalhousie's \$3-million S.U.B. finally surfaces." Dalhousie

- Gazette. September 29, 1966, p. 1.
- "Editorial: 'distasteful and nearsighted'" [letter to the Editor]. Dalhousie Gazette. November 21, 1968, p. 5.
- "Editorial; it hurts to say this, but." Dalhousie Gazette. November 21, 1968, p. 4.
- "Entertainment orgy at SUB opening." Dalhousie Gazette. September 30, 1968, p. 5.
- "Financial campaign proposal submitted to Dal governors." Dalhousie Gazette. March 9, 1961, p. 1.
- "Forty year wait to end; Council adopts SUB." Dalhousie Gazette. February 18, 1966, p. 1.
- "Gooob is coming closer and closer and closer." Dalhousie Gazette. October 24, 1968, p. 6-7.
- "Grawood construction ending." Dalhousie Gazette. September 8, 1977, p. 3.
- "Help us to keep." Dalhousie Gazette. October 29, 1963, p. 1.
- "It's time for a Student Union Building." Dalhousie Gazette. November 27, 1953, p. 4.
- "Macdonald Memorial Library." Dalhousie Gazette 46.7 (1914): p. 289.
- "New garden of Eatin.'" Dalhousie Gazette. November 1, 1979, p. 9.
- "Next Spring Sees Million Dollar SUB?" Dalhousie Gazette.
 November 6, 1964, p. 1.
- "Now is the time to aid the SUB" [editorial]. Dalhousie Gazette. January 12, 1967, p. 4.
- "Now or never: launch the S.U.B." Dalhousie Gazette Special Issue. February 1960.
- "Plans for new SUB emerging." Dalhousie Gazette. October 16, 1964, p. 1.
- "Poorly informed about Wednesday's referendum on student building." Dalhousie Gazette. January 19, 1967, p. 3.
- "Projected Women's building." Dalhousie Gazette 51.8 (March 1919): p. 1.
- "Propose dynamic campaign for Student Union Building."
 Dalhousie Gazette. October 28, 1959, p. 2.
- "Referendum coming: SUB may flub." Dalhousie Gazette. Christmas 1966, p. 8.
- "Referendum February 18 & 19 in classes: higher council fees for S.U.B.?" Dalhousie Gazette. February 8, 1960, p. 8.
- "Renovations in SUB nearing completion." Dalhousie Gazette. October 4, 1979, p. 6.
- "Rumour of new Dalhousie Men's Residence starts campus buzzing." Dalhousie Gazette. February 1, 1955, p. 1.
- "S.U.B. Sod-turning by March '66." Dalhousie Gazette. September 15, 1965, p. 5.
- "Seegar sings to help SUB." Dalhousie Gazette. November 17, 1960, p. 1.
- "Start Student Building Next March." Dalhousie Gazette. March 19, 1965, p. 1.
- "Student Union Building myth or reality?" [editorial]. Dalhousie Gazette. February 5, 1959, p. 4.
- "Student Union Building investigation under way." Dalhousie Gazette. November 5, 1958, p. 3.
- "Student Union Building Renovations supplement; we'd like to hear what you think" [advertising supplement]. Dalhousie Gazette. March 26, 1987.
- "Students back SUB appeal." Dalhousie Gazette. February 5, 1959, p. 1.
- "Students polled; favour Student Union Building." Dalhousie

- Gazette. December 4, 1957, p. 3.
- "Students vote YES; \$3.7 million SUB is going to swim."
 Dalhousie Gazette. January 26, 1967, p. 1.
- "SUB comm. forecasts promising financial future." Dalhousie Gazette. March 23, 1961, p. 1.
- "SUB committee raises funds." Dalhousie Gazette. November 3, 1960, p. 8.
- "SUB gas leak revealing." Dalhousie Gazette. October 3, 1996,
 p. 3.
- "SUB problem burning fierce light." Dalhousie Gazette. October 28, 1959, p. 2.
- "SUB renovation complete." Dalhousie Gazette. October 21, 1999, p. 1.
- "SUB to share in campaign." Dalhousie Gazette. November 22, 1961, p. 1.
- "SUB: 'divided and devoured'" [letter to the Editor]. Dalhousie Gazette. November 21, 1968, p. 5.
- "SUBcom alive and kicking; plans and drawings near completion." Dalhousie Gazette. November 4, 1959, p. 1.
- "The President's Message." Dalhousie Gazette 45.8 (1913): p. 323-324.
- "The Student Union Building: fact or fancy?" Dalhousie Gazette. January 28, 1959, p. 1.
- "The SUB surfaces in October." Dalhousie Gazette. March 14, 1968, p. 6.
- "There's 'a world of surprises' ahead for you!" Dalhousie Gazette. March 21, 1968, p. 6.
- "University Expansion Six projects considered; Chemistry finalized." Dalhousie Gazette. September 28, 1964, p. 1.
- "Year of the Pilgrimage in review." Dalhousie Gazette. March 15, 1966, p. 1.
- [Interior renovations]. Dalhousie Gazette. September 8, 1977, p. 3.
- [Original SUB entrance]. Dalhousie Gazette. September 9, 1976, p. 1.
- Dalhousie Gazette [SUB Grand Opening Issue]. November 7, 1968.
- DeMont, John. "New garden of Eatin." Dalhousie Gazette. November 1, 1979, p. 9.
- Gauvin, Dani le. "SUBstandard?" Dalhousie Gazette. November 2, 1978, p. 11.
- Gauvin, Daniele. "SUBstandard?" Dalhousie University. November 2, 1978, p. 11.
- Grant, Don. "Hope rises for a Dal Student Union Building." Dalhousie Gazette. November 19, 1958, p. 1.
- Herman, Sue. "A Students' Building by '15." Dalhousie Gazette. February 3, 1960, p. 4.
- Johnston, Ian. "Mega \$ facelift." Dalhousie Gazette. November 26, 1987, p. 3.
- Kehoe, Shawn. "DSU to consider SUB renovations." Dalhousie Gazette. March 30, 2000, p. 3.
- Lockwood, Bruce. "Committee studies plans for residence, rink, Student Union." Dalhousie Gazette. December 1, 1948, p. 1.
- Murphy, John. "Renovations in SUB nearing completion."
 Dalhousie Gazette. October 4, 1979, p. 6.
- Ryan, Robert. "Council hears S.U.B. Comm; Matheson hedges on price must must be 'psychologically right." Dalhousie Gazette. February 3, 1960, p. 1.
- Ryan, Robert. "Record turnout sees 83.2% of eligibles."

- Dalhousie Gazette. February 24, 1960, p. 1.
- Stack, Gina. "Sneaky smoker likely cause of SUB fire."
 Dalhousie Gazette. January 16, 1997, p. 3.
- Steuter, Erin. "The debt." Dalhousie Gazette. January 24, 1985, p. 3.
- Whelan, Betsy. "SUB program forges ahead." Dalhousie Gazette. November 17, 1960, p. 1.

Dalhousie News

- "Architecture and SUB undergo major reconstruction." Dalhousie News. June 12, 2002, p. 3.
- "SUB gets major overhaul." Dalhousie News. October 16, 2002, p. 2.

Dalhousie University Scrapbooks

 Dalhousie University Scrapbooks [newspaper clippings from across Canada pertaining to Dalhousie]. c1924-1959. 13 boxes of bound scrapbooks.

PR Photos

- 10 SUBstantial Years [booklet published to celebrate the 10th anniversary of Dalhousie University's Student Union Building] [copy 1]. Halifax, NS: Dalhousie University, 1978. 16 pgs. Student Union Building [file], Item 65.
- 10 SUBstantial Years [booklet published to celebrate the 10th anniversary of Dalhousie University's Student Union Building] [copy 2]. Halifax, NS: Dalhousie University, 1978. 16 pgs. Student Union Building [file], Item 67.
- Dalhousie Student Union [promotional booklet] [copy 1].
 Halifax, NS: Dalhousie University, 1966. 16 pgs. 1968-69
 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 1.
- Dalhousie Student Union [promotional booklet] [copy 2].
 Halifax, NS: Dalhousie University, 1966. 16 pgs. 1968-69
 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 3.
- The Student Union Building [informational/promotional poster regarding the January 25, 1967 Dalhousie referendum on the question of raising the annual Student Union Building levy from \$10 to \$20]. Halifax, NS: Dalhousie University, c1966. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 6.
- The Student Union Building Official Opening Program [copy 1]. Halifax, NS: Dalhousie Student Union & Dalhousie Information Office [publishers] and McCurdy Printing Co. Ltd. [printers], 1968. 22 pgs. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 4.
- The Student Union Building Official Opening Program [copy 2].
 Halifax, NS: Dalhousie Student Union & Dalhousie Information
 Office [publishers] and McCurdy Printing Co. Ltd. [printers],
 1968. 22 pgs. Student Union Building [file], Item 12.

The [Halifax] Mail-Star

 "Anniversary." The [Halifax] Mail-Star. November 2, 1978, p. 17.

University News

- "A walking tour of Dalhousie" [aerial photo]. University News Special Edition. September 1977, p. 4-5.
- "A walking tour of Dalhousie." University News. September 1977, p. 4-5.
- "Fast food outlets open in SUB." University News. September 13, 1995, p. 5.
- "SUB has new look." University News. November 3, 1972, p.
 9.
- "Ten SUBstantial Years." University News. October 26, 1978, p. 1, 3.
- "Ten SUBstantial years." University News. October 26, 1978, p. 1.
- "Watering holes on campus [-] The Grawood Lounge." University News. March 19, 1981, p. 6.
- (Dalhousie SUB 3rd Floor Fire Monday, February 16, 1981). University News. February 19, 1981, p. 4.
- [SUB]. University News. November 15, 1979, p. 3.

Textual Records

 Student Union Building [scrapbook]. ARCV LE 3 D338 D378 1975.

Board of Governors Minutes 1800-1945

- Student Union Building -- Alumni Association -- Met with Board on behalf of students to discuss building of Students' Building and resolution dealing with same. (Copy attached). BoG Minutes. March 3, 1914. MS-1-1, A-5, p. 166.
- Student Union Building -- Alumni Association -- Sum for Student Building. BoG Minutes. August 30, 1921. MS-1-1, A-6, p. 101.
- Student Union Building -- Roper, J. -- Letter dated 6 July, 1921 concerning monies for Students Building. BoG Minutes. July 25, 1921. MS-1-1, A-6, p. 89.

Board of Governors Minutes 1945-1967

- Building, Student Union -- Appointment of the architectural firm of C. D. Davison and Company for. BoG Minutes. March 18, 1965. MS-1-1, A-17, p. 173.
- Building, Student Union -- Brief from Students' Union Building Committee outlining plans for and regulating the Board's assistance for. BoG Minutes. November 24, 1959. MS-1-1, A-15, p. 30.
- Building, Student Union -- Building to be given serious consideration following the Medical and Law Building projects. BoG Minutes. September 24, 1964.
- Building, Student Union -- Choice of an architect to be considered. BoG Minutes. January 4, 1965. MS-1-1, A-17, p. 158.
- Building, Student Union -- Matter referred to Buildings and Grounds Committee for consideration. BoG Minutes. February 7, 1959. MS-1-1, A-14, p. 228.
- Building, Student Union -- Plans discussed by committees and cost to be included in campaign objectives. BoG Minutes. June 1, 1961. MS-1-1, A-15, p. 212.
- Building, Student Union -- Purchase of properties for the

- building site of. BoG Minutes. June 21, 1965. MS-1-1, A-17, p. 232.
- Building, Student Union -- Recommendation of Building and Grounds Committee not to proceed with. BoG Minutes.
 February 21, 1959. MS-1-1, A-14, p. 230.
- Building, Student Union -- Recommendation of Buildings and Grounds Committee not to proceed with confirmed by Executive. BoG Minutes. February 24, 1959. MS-1-1, A-14, p. 237.
- Building, Student Union -- Rental agreement with the Bank of Montreal. BoG Minutes. January 27, 1967. MS-1-1, A-19, p. 85.
- Building, Student Union -- Rental of space for a Branch of the Bank of Montreal approved. BoG Minutes. December 29, 1966. MS-1-1, A-19, p. 69.
- Building, Student Union -- Report from Students' Council propsoing the construction of. BoG Minutes. February 27, 1958. MS-1-1, A-14, p. 143.
- Building, Student Union -- Student Union Building Committee's efforts to make the building a reality. BoG Minutes. December 20, 1961. MS-1-1, A-16, p. 48.
- Building, Student Union -- Tenders to be considered. BoG Minutes. June 16, 1967. MS-1- 1, A-19, p. 191.
- Student Union Building Committee -- Appointment and role of. BoG Minutes. March 18, 1961. MS-1-1, A-15, p. 197.
- Student Union Building Committee --Brief from presented to the Board. BoG Minutes. February 27, 1961. MS-1-1, A-15, p. 175.

PR Photos

- ART in the S.U.B. [photocopied article from unnamed publication]. n.d. Student Union Building [file], Item 46.
- S.U.B. B 95 [news release regarding the opening of the Dalhousie University Student Union Building]. Dalhousie University, Halifax, NS. October 30, 1968. 1968-69 Student Union Building Construction and Opening [file], Item 23.
- SUB Fall Hours [newspaper clipping]. Student Union Building [file], Item 13.

President's Office

 Finance - Campaigns - Student Union Building. 1913-1914. UA-3, 247.6.

Reference Files

- Student Union Building "10 Substantial Years." 1978. MS-1-Ref, 1.48.
- Student Union Building 10th Anniversary of the SUB. October 1978. MS-1-Ref, 4.5.
- Student Union Building Grand Opening. 1968-1975. MS-1-Ref, 80.22.
- Student Union Building Official Opening Day Program. November 1968. MS-1-Ref, 4.4.

Building History

Top



Revised on Comments to the Webmaster